May 23, 2007

To: ASC Curriculum Office

From: Lois Rosow, Head, Musicology Area, School of Music 

           (rosow.1@osu.edu, 2-9451)

RE: MUS 240, 241, 242, 243: Music History I through IV

Please find attached the following curriculum adjustments, which have been approved by the School of Music Curriculum Committee and the full faculty.

The introductory course, MUS 240, has been adjusted from a one-credit course graded S/U to a three-credit course with a letter grading system. This course will now be the beginning of a four-course chronological series introducing music history to undergraduate music majors.

The current three-course series, MUS 241-243 (Music History I through III), is delivered in four lectures and one recitation section per week. We find that this pace is too intense for students. We hope that by spreading the series over four rather than three quarters, with only three lectures and one recitation section per week, students may have a better chance to absorb the material. The total number of lecture hours will be virtually unchanged. By making this change, we are losing the one-credit “introduction to listening” that has preceded the three-course series. We think students will be better served by folding its modest content into the adjusted chronological survey. 
An incidental benefit will be to bring course content into better alignment with credit hours (3 per quarter). 

